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Dear Parents & Carers, 

This is the final newsletter for 2017, and what a year 

it has been for our school!   

You may have seen that the Key Stage 2  

performance tables were published late last week.  

I am very proud to share that Broad Oak is the only 

local school where pupils made above average  

progress in all core subjects. This is a great  

achievement for our pupils and I would like to thank 

all parents and carers for your continued support 

with your childôs learning.   

I must also thank my dedicated staff who really do 

go above and beyond to try and ensure that all  

pupils achieve their very best. I am confident that 

Broad Oak will continue to go from strength to 

strength in 2018. 

Over the last week we have shared our Christmas  

productions with you: óItôs a baby!ô from KS1,  

óThe Nativityô from Reception and our KS2 

óChristmas Sing-a-longô as well as our Christmas 

craft morning in Nursery.  It has been so lovely to 

invite our school community in to share in our  

pupilsô learning. I was so very impressed by all of 

the performances this year and the courage,  

determination and enthusiasm of all of our pupils. 

Also this week Y6 spent an afternoon at Broughton 

House. The children sang for residents and  

prepared scones to share with them. The children 

were able to share their learning from their WWI & 

WWII topic as well as hear first-hand accounts from 

war veterans. Thank you Y6 for being such  

wonderful ambassadors for our school. 

Finally, I would like to wish all families a wonderful  

festive break, and very best wishes for 2018.   

School re-opens to pupils at 8:55am on Monday 8th  

January 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

Kevin Corteen 

Head Teacher. 

 

 
 

Breakfast Club  

Changes to Breakfast Club take effect from 

Monday 8th January 2018. Places must 

have been booked in advance and paid in 

advance. Those families who have  

secured a place at the club for the new 

term will have received an e-mail  

confirmation from our School Business 

Manager. 

2017 KS2 Performance Tables 

If you have not seen the KS2 Performance  

Tables they can be accessed at: 

www.compare-school-performance.service.gov.uk 

   When you access the site you can select our school and 

   then select other local schools to compare our  

       performance. It is also possible to review the whole  

    local authority and see how we performed  

    compared to all Manchester schools. Alternatively, 

      it is possible to compare us to  

      schools nationally with a similar  

     make up. 

Uniform Policy 

We kindly request that families re-visit our uniform 

expectations via our school website.  A number of pupils have  

recently not been following our expectations, wearing trainers to 

school and jewellery that is not allowed. Class teachers will be  

challenging pupils who are dressed inappropriately and letters will 

be sent home. 

House Points  

Congratulations to Pankhurst ï winners of the house cup  

for term 1! 

The current points total stands at: 

Pankhurst  64 

Williamson  63 

Paulhan  45 

The scores revert to 0 for the spring term ï who will win? 



Attitude Behaviour Courage Determination Enthusiasm Friendship Resilience 

Christmas Singalong, KS2 and the choir performing 

different festive carols and songs.  

9ǾŜǊȅōƻŘȅ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǝƳŜ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ bǳǊǎŜǊȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 

ŎǊŀƊ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ  

The children who have performed at the Guitar assembly 

with Mr Hawkins. 

.ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ IƻǳǎŜΥ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǎŀƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΣ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ƭŜŀǊƴǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ²²н 

ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũΦ  

Year 6 making scones to take to 
Broughton House care home. 


